

1 **PROVIDENCE CITY HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION**

2 **MEETING MINUTES**

3 **15 South Main, Providence UT**

4 **April 19, 2016 6:00 p.m.**

5
6 Chairman: Howard Christenson

7 Committee Members: Julie Barker, Wes Bitters, Gail Trowbridge

8 Excused: Lindsay Campbell

9 **Minutes:**

10 Item No. 1. Approval of the Minutes. The HPC will consider approval of the minutes from the March 15,
11 2015 Historic Preservation Commission meeting.

12 **Motion to approve the minutes of March 15, 2016: W Bitters, second – J Barker**

13 **Vote: Yea: H Christenson, J Barker, W Bitters, G Trowbridge**

14 **Nay: None**

15 **Abstained: None**

16 **Excused: L Campbell**

17 **Discussion Items:**

18 Item No. 1. Providence School Bell Monument: The HPC will discuss progress on the school bell
19 monument.

- 20 • H Christenson has been working with the principal to see where the monument will be located.
21 He thinks it will go on the west side of the sidewalk. The superintendent is on board with the
22 plaque. Brian Olsen will go to the school with H Christenson to see what it will take to relocate
23 the flagpole. H Christenson is hoping to have the monument done before school is dismissed for
24 summer vacation. The pedestal will weigh about 30-40 pounds, plaque will weigh about 40
25 pounds.
- 26 • W Bitters does not feel there needs to be a sidewalk going to the monument. He thinks it will
27 look nice just sitting in the grass.

28 Item No. 2. Intensive Level Survey Grant: The HPC will discuss the Intensive Level Survey Grant.

- 29 • H Christenson reported that L Campbell has given the Korral Berenski the go-ahead for the
30 intensive level surveys. Cory Jensen told L Campbell that the railroad could not be done because
31 there is no building remaining.
- 32 • W Bitters and H Christenson both thought the railroad could be done even if no building remains
33 because there is a section of railroad that remains.

34 Item No. 3. Website Update: The HPC will discuss updates to the HPC website.

- 35 • Scott Vanderdoes said he has the list of projects, but needs more than just a list. He would like
36 about a paragraph for each item so there is content for each item.
- 37 • H Christenson will provide that information to Scott. He also has pictures he would like to load
38 onto the website.
- 39 • S Vanderdoes said he has the limestone quarry power point and will get that on the website. The
40 front page of the website still needs work which he will get done.
- 41 • J Barker offered to sit down with S Bankhead and get information put together for the projects
42 for the website.

43 **Motion to adjourn: W Bitters, second – G Trowbridge**

44 **Vote: Yea: H Christenson, J Barker, W Bitters, G Trowbridge**

45 **Nay: None**

46 **Abstained: None**

47 **Excused: L Campbell**

48 Meeting adjourned at 6:30 pm.

49 Minutes recorded and prepared by C Craven.

50
51
52 _____
Howard Christenson, Chairman

Caroline Craven, Secretary